MINUTES OF DKC MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

October 16, 1995

Following a program presented by the Durham County and City Search and Rescue group the meeting was called to order by President, Fran Hoffman.

The minutes from the September 18, 1995 meeting were read and approved as read.

Treasurer's Report:

Checking Account \$ 8,226.13 FTF 1,873.91 Savings Account 30,912.78

Betty Perschel, for the fall show, advised that the eye clinic still needs help. Marie Inman is the person to contact. Judy Ortiz needs additional obedience stewards.

Lisa Connelly reported for M. F. Davis, Membership Chairman. The following were all approved as member-candidates:

Leisha Burnett Hope Sylvain Terri Toohil

Marie Inman reported for conformation classes that all is going well. Classes are pay as you \S 0, \$5.00 per night.

Emilie Beglane reported for tracking. Asked for a coordinator for locating land. It takes from 7 to 10 acres per dog for training. A test secretary is needed for the February test and for the March T.D. test. A trophy chairperson is also needed to do the trophies.

Lisa Connelly reported for the awards committee and urged the membership to apply for year end awards and trophies.

Cathy Fogel reported for the library that the Karen Pryor books and videos are cataloged and ready to be loaned to the membership.

Bill Bakewell asked for program suggestions.

George Beglane stated that the trees along the driveway need to be trimmed and this will be done sometime during the winter.

Richard Perschel reminded the membership about the yard sale to be held the last Sat. in January.

The Mighty Match will be held on January 13th and 14th. Most of the money taken in at this event goes to oversee dog legislation. It is important that we keep abreast of dog legislation.

Cindy Luster presented the new budget and after a review by the members the budget was accepted.

New Business: Fran Hoffman announced that a bulletin board for members only has been installed in the entry area. This board is available for members to display business cards.

Richard Perschel reminded the membership to conserve heat and A/C. We must all take an active interest in our building, its contents and the expenses involved in maintaining it.

Fran announced that DKC member Theres Klimko had recently passed away. One of Theresa's dogs still is in need of a home. Donations in Theresa's memory are to be made to the Belgian Sheepdog Club of America.

The next DKC meeting will be November 20th and the dinner will feature a pig-pickin'.

Following several brags, there being no further business the meeting was adjourned at $9:30\ p.m.$

Marge White, Recording Secretary.

Marge White, Recording Secretary.